
Deschutes County 
Request for Proposal 
Biohazard Decontamination and Debris Cleanup 
 
Deschutes County is requesting proposals from qualified contractors to establish one or 
more agreements for biohazard decontamination and debris cleanup at various internal 
and external locations around the County.   
 

Proposals must be submitted via the Deschutes County BidLocker Portal by 5:00 PM 

PST, October 8, 2025, at https://bidlocker.us/a/deschutescounty/BidLocker. Proposals 

will not be accepted after deadline.  

 
Official RFP packets are available on the Deschutes County website at:  
https://bidlocker.us/a/deschutescounty/BidLocker.  Consultants intending to submit 
proposals must register online when retrieving the RFP packet.  
 
Deschutes County reserves the right to: 1) modify, revise or withdraw this request for 
proposal, 2) reject any or all proposal not in compliance with public solicitation procedures 
and requirements, 3) select consultant on the basis of the proposals or to conduct 
interviews with the highest qualified proposers after scoring, 4) seek clarifications of any 
or all proposals, and 5) to select the proposal which appears to be in the best interest of 
the County. 
 
Publish: September 10, 2025 
 
Heather Herauf 

Procurement Manager 

Heather.herauf@deschutes.org  

541-330-4681 
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